
�	When is the best time to get a flu vaccine? 
For most people, the CDC recommends September or October as the best times. 

Flu vaccines may be available in July or August. Flu season can last into next 
spring. If you get your flu shot before September or October, your protection may run out sooner. Timing is especially important for older adults, 
who are more likely to develop flu-related illnesses. Your cancer treatment schedule may also affect when you can get a flu shot. These treatments 
may include chemotherapy, radiation therapy, immunotherapy, or transplant or post-transplant treatment. If you do not get a flu vaccine in fall, 
don’t worry. Getting it later still helps protect you. 

�	Are there different types of flu shots? 
Yes. Talk with your doctor or other health care provider about which form of the 
flu vaccine is best for you. 

Most flu vaccines contain dead flu virus (inactive virus). However, the 
nasal spray vaccine contains a weakened form of the live virus. This 
could be dangerous if your immune system is weak from cancer or treatment. 
Always talk with your doctor about the type of flu shot recommended for you. 

The person who will give your flu shot needs to know about your cancer, 
treatment, and any planned treatment before giving you the vaccine. Also, 
let them know if you are allergic to eggs, as some vaccines are developed 
using eggs. 

What to Expect When  
You Get a Flu Shot 

If  you have cancer, you are most likely to get your flu 






